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Hanson's Landing Association, Inc., A Condominium

c/o Advantage Property Management, 1111 S. E. Federal Highway, Ste. 100

Stuart, Florida 34994
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 2016 BUDGET COMMITTEE OF 

HANSON’S LANDING ASSOCIATION, INC., HELD ON 
March 23, 2014 at 4:05 PM  
The meeting was called to order at 4:05pm by budget committee chairman, John Whitescarver. A quorum of committee members were determined to be present (Whitescarver, Hauth, Brown, and MacDaniel). The committee reviewed and accepted the proposed Agenda for the meeting.

Herb Ross presented a five year budget analysis and reviewed trends in the major budget items which are: Insurance, Utilities (including cable TV contract) and Reserve funding. Insurance and reserve costs have all gone down slightly as a percentage of the total budget.

BUDGET ITEM

2010 (%of total budget)

2014 (% of total budget)

Insurance

44.0%



30.1%

Reserve Funding
18.8%



13.6%

Utilities


17.5%



16.4%

TOTAL


69.3%



60.1%

Jim LeFevre asked what the HOA fees were over the past several years. 

2010- $274/mo
2014- $315/mo
2015- $305/mo

There was some discussion on updating the useful life expectancy of certain budget items to a more realistic number. For example, it was suggested that we could easily increase useful life of the carports to 40 years and add a reserve for the tennis courts. 

John Whitescarver stated that HL HOA needs to maintain our reserve funds in an FDIC insured financial institution and conservatively invested so as not to risk any loss of the principal balance and to comply with the state condominium regulations

There was some discussion about raising the application fee and requiring a background check on everyone prior to renting or purchasing a condo in Hanson’s Landing. Jim LeFevre mentioned that River Pines application fee is now $250.

Bob Petrowski suggested eliminating line #515 (Interest Premium Financing) as we do not need that anymore. He also suggested that we eliminate Line #628 (sod) and reallocate the funds earmarked for those line items to something more relevant.

There was a question whether we needed to budget for a new golf cart and it the consensus was that the current cart was good for at least another year after some recent minor repairs and periodic maintenance.

John Whitescarver said he would like to see monthly work reports from Sunshine. He also said that they should return damaged and worn sprinkler parts and that there should be a better accountability of what was done when and why. Herb Ross said that there used to be a form that Sunshine filled out every time they were here.

There was some discussion on the budget items for termite, ant and rodent control.

John Whitescarver discussed some of the new and existing contracts and their associated costs, i.e. security cameras, cable TV, Miles grant road contract, pool maintenance, painting contract, management fee, grounds contracts.

Jim LeFevre gave an updated report on efforts to recoup some past overpayments in flood insurance premiums. There is some ongoing legal expense and no guarantee that we will be able to recover the overpayments, but if we are successful, the refund could be substantial.

There was some discussion on the future painting contracts and how to insure that we get the best job at the best price. The next painting cycle does not begin until 2019 and it was felt that we have ample time before we take bids for that.

Elsa Hamilton inquired about the tree trimming schedule.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:05pm

Respectfully submitted,

John P. MacDainel

Committee:
John Whitescarver, Chairman
Peter Hauth 
Rob Brown

Bob Rhoads

John McDaniel
